
  

  

  

  

  

October 9, 2012 

  

  

Steven L. Reed 

1441 South Estate Avenue  

Springfield, MO 65804-1913 

  

Dear Steven, 

  

Thank you for your correspondence. The Governor's Office is not the custodian for the information 

you have requested. I would suggest that you resubmit your request to the Department of Labor. 

They can be reached at: 

  

5 Green Mountain Drive 

PO Box 488 

Montpelier, VT 05601-0488  

  

Should you ever require further assistance, please don't hesitate to contact our office.  

                                                                                    Sincerely, 

  

                                                                       

  

                                                                                    Ashley Burke 

                                                                                    Constituent Correspondent 

  

  


